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On March 15, 2013 I traveled to the head of Cold Springs Creek to assess the water
available to be distributed among the water users. All water at the Charter Mountain
Ranches diversion was directed into the main line. According to the magnetic flow meter
on the mainline, Charter Mountain was within their 3.38 CFS early water rights. Stock
water usage was less than 1CFS and irrigation usage was 1 CFS. There was no additional
water for down stream users.
On April 8" Double Anchor called for a check on available water. There still wasn’t
sufficient water to pass the diversion at the head of the stream. I took pictures of the
stream and showed them to Harly at the Double Anchor Ranch.
I checked the stream one more time in late April and found less than 2 CFS total in the
stream and felt there was no further need for a Water Master to check the stream and
didn’t receive any call outs.
I have the following numbers for contacts:
Charter Mountain/Ark Properties; John McCallum at 863-4275
Sam Blackwell at 366-2265
Double Anchor; Harly Riggs at 761-8521
Half Moon; Juan Gutierrez at 366-7326
Mule Shoe; Chuck Shenk at 539-0293
Ellis Trust; Gary Ellis at 590-3547
Hammett Livestock; Julio Sabala at 598-5870
Dept. of Water Resources; Rob Whitney at 859-2003

Sincerely,

R Sandermeat

Richard Neal, Watermaster Cold Springs Creek District # 61E



